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Dear Mayor Sim and Council members, 

We have read Yardley McNeil's referral dated April 25, 2023. We are 

concerned that the referral does not fully address the public's concerns and 

the intentions of the applicant. The serious nature of our concerns include 

1. The project is not aligned with the City's Vision for Riley Park.

The rezoning application may align with the objective of increasing rental 

housing inventories in Vancouver, but it does not align with the City's Vision 

for Riley Park - which is to increase housing for senior residents and 

"preserve history and character of this area ... RPS (Riley Park South 

Community Vision). According to RPS research, this area is needed and best 

suited for senior residents. 

According to Statistics Canada, BC residents aged 55 to 84 are 1.6 million in 

Dec 2022. Seniors' affordable housing indeed is more in need in this area and 

near future. 

Importantly, this Rezoning application is for market rate rentals, not 

affordable housing rentals. There are already many market rate rental and 

properties in this neighbourhood and more are being built. Not many 

developers plan to build seniors housing, as it is not a profitable project. 

2. This application is at the expense of the community and involves serious

environmental concern (Church Building Condition Assessment & Capital

Plan completed on July 8, 2020).

The intent of the applicant is obvious: to maximize its own profit at the 

expense of the congregation, the neighbourhood, the larger community, and 

the environment. 

The church building was built by the architecturally renowned Vancouver 

PH 1 - 6. Rezoning: 109 
builder, Frank Stanzl, and many volunteers from the immigrant community. 
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Oppose The church is still in good condition; and demolition of this cultural building 

will unnecessarily burden the environment. Its destruction will add to our 

global warming issues. 

The applicant had originally promised to save some materials for the new 

stand-alone church building, (which may have been a strategy to get the 

church to enter the contract with them). However, now that a stand-alone 
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